
LEROY TOWNSHIP TRUSTEE MEETING 
MINUTES  

The Leroy Township Trustees met in special session on Monday, July 28th at 7 
p.m. at the Leroy Township Hall. 
 
Present were: Rich VanPelt, Chuck Klco, Heather Shelton, and Sharon Rodgers. 
 
 Rich VanPelt opened the meeting with the pledge to the flag. 
 
Guests: Patrick, of Precision Woodworking talked to the Trustees about repairs to 
the meeting house.  It would involve repairing some of the siding, repairing the 
pediment, and probably replacing some of the siding.  It would cost a minimum of 
$5,000.00 to replace the doors.  He stated we could consider using wood from an 
old building that is being torn down.  The Trustees thanked him for his time and 
said they will get back to him.  There is a lot to consider with this building. 
Heather has the application for the Ohio Grant. Precision woodworking gave a 
quote for $5,394.00, for mainly trim replace/repair work. 
 
Chuck made a motion to put a 0.90 mill continuous road repair levy on the 
November 4th ballot.  This levy, if approved will bring in approximately $84,000.00 
per year, which will be used for road repairs only. Cost to the average taxpayer is 
$31.50 per year.   Our roads are in bad need of repair, and we do not have 
enough money to repair them. Rich 2nd the motion.  Poll of the vote:  VanPelt, 
aye, Klco, aye, Shelton, aye.  Resolution 14-16 
 
Chuck made a motion to hire Rich VanPelt, Jr. to mow our cemeteries until the 
end of mowing season.  This is a part-time seasonal job only, paying $7.85/hr. 
Heather seconded the motion.  Rich Sr. abstained.   
 
Heather stated she would like to investigate hiring outside contract work to mow 
our cemeteries next year, or at least compare the costs. 
 
Motion by Chuck to pay all bills, 2nd by Heather, all in favor. 
 
Motion to adjourn by Chuck 2nd by Heather, meeting adjourned. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
_________________________                           ________________________ 
Richard VanPelt, Chairman   Sharon E. Rodgers, Fiscal Officer 
 
 
 
 


